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20 November 2018 
Dear Sir / Madam  
	PARISH REMUNERATION PANEL
You may recall that I wrote to you to request information in relation to allowances made to Councillors. 
You will be aware that the Panel is required under Paragraph 28 of the Local Authorities (Members’ Allowances) (England) Regulations 2003 to make recommendations on the following:-

· The level of ‘parish basic allowance’;

· Whether that allowance shall be payable to the chair only, or to each parish member;

· Whether the amount payable to the chair should be higher than that payable to other members and, if so, the level of the higher amount;

· Level of travel and subsistence allowances;

· The responsibilities or duties for which travel and subsistence allowances may be received.

I am grateful to those who responded to my correspondence.  I am now writing to confirm that the Independent Remuneration Panel, on 11 September 2018, approved its formal recommendations to parish and town councils in relation to civic  year 2019/2020, as follows:-

Parish Councils with £140k+ Precept  

£500 - £1000 - made available to the Chair, to be taken at the chair’s discretion. 

Parish Council with £50k - £139k Precept   

£250 - £750 - made available to the Chair, to be taken at the chair’s discretion

Parish Council with £0 - £49k Precept  

£100- £500 - made available to the Chair, to be taken at the chair’s discretion.

The Remuneration Panel also made the following recommendations;-

•
That from a set date, to be agreed, that the allowances and the precept bandings be increased annually in line with CPI

•
That if a Parish’s current allowance for their Chair is above the suggested level then the Parish ought to justify why this is the case, and then either reduce it in line with the recommendation or leave it in place until the CPI adjustments catch up with the current allowance (i.e. no increases until it does so).

•
It should also be noted that this does not include travel allowances and the panel believe this should be in line with those received by Borough Councillors i.e. HMRC rates.

•
That a Chair's allowance also ought to be allowed to be split with other officers where duties justify the use of an allowance, at the discretion of the Parish Council.

•
Recommend this whole process be reviewed every four years from now so that it doesn’t coincide with the borough timetable review.
The Panel made no recommendations for changes to allowances for ordinary councillors, travel and subsistence allowances or for the categories of approved duties.

In reaching its decision, the Panel had regard to relevant legislation and government guidance and the information provided by parishes in a survey conducted early in summer.

If your parish council does not, in fact, provide for the payment of councillors’ allowances, no further action will be required.  However, where your parish council proposes to pay allowances it must have regard to the recommendations of the Panel.

The Regulations also require parishes to make a copy of the Panel’s recommendations available for inspection by members of the public on reasonable notice and, if requested, to send a copy to any person upon payment of a reasonable fee.  In addition, parishes must, as soon as reasonably practicable, publish a notice about these recommendations in a conspicuous place within the area, for a period of at least 14 days.  There are additional requirements on parishes to keep a record of allowances paid to individual councillors, to make these available to the public and to publish annual totals.

Should you wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Yours sincerely

Julie Pickles

Julie Pickles
Democratic Services Officer
Tel - 01925 443212

Email - jpickles@warrington.gov.uk
	
	


To:	All Clerks to Parish and Town Councils


          in Warrington











